
I. Welcome & Introductions 
​ Michelle, Lauryn, Jenny, Sara, Whitney, Brynn, Erin, Katie, Abby, Alicia, 
Makayla, Anissa, Nancy, Mike, Dita, Amanda, Mary Kay 
II. Approve October Minutes 
​ - need to do next time 
III. PAC Update 
​ - still need calendar input 
IV. Budget Update 
​ - $78,135.84, but need to pay for t-shirts, and teacher allocations 
V. Fundraising & Events 
​ A. Spiritwear for 2024-25 Update 
​ - roughly made $3000 on spiritwear 
​ B. Inclusive sweatshirts 
​ - Cierra designed and will handle all efforts, all proceeds will be donated 
toward playground, orders close on the 19th 
​ C. Upcoming Events 
​ - book study on the 18th 
​ - bluebird book fair on the 19th, proceeds donated to will rogers, from 4-7 
​ - ice skating on the 21st,  still on even if drizzling, make $5 per ticket 
​ D. Spring Bingo 
​ - want to create a committee to take over raffle baskets, send out a newsletter 
to generate interest (Makayla will help!) 
VI. Get Involved 
​ A. PALS 
​ - lots of laminating needs to be done 
​ B. School Beautification 
​ - another bid for a mural on the blue wall, want to do a staff/student vote, 
new photo mosaic ($350), move old one to the cafeteria 
​ C. Staff Appreciation 
​ - need more pie sign ups! 
VII. Lunchroom Support 
​ - Dr. Parrish establishing expectations: students have a moment of 
refreshment with peers before going out to recess, finally have five lunch monitors 
(which is a very tough position to hire for), it can take a moment for those monitors 
to build a sense of position within the lunchroom (which can be challenging when 
various days, and people who are in there, throw off how well the cafeteria flows), 
reasonable volume so they can hear direction, want them to learn manners and 
social skills (like a restaurant), monitors felt a lot of pressure as they are being 
watched by parents on PICNIC PALS days, all in agreement that harsh yelling should 
not be a part of how adults are interacting with kids, staff is still welcoming of 
emails, kids are expected to raise hands for any needs, expect everyone to treat each 
other with respect, expect them to throw away trash at designated time, open to 
ideas to try, how can we utilize positive reinforcements (ideas are being discussed 
and hopefully launched after thanksgiving), considering putting noise softening 
things on the walls, posters on the wall with expectations, who is interested in 



piloting and forming the committee for helping (Cierra for banner)?, Mary Kay 
would love to bring back in Comfy Cafe 
VIII. Playground Progress Update 
​ - michelle met with Dr. Jernigan, Mike, and Dan to discuss the bond 
assignment and how to be used, quote for path is $65k (and $13k for the crushed 
rock in between), swings, climbing structures, and soccer goals will cost about $60k 
that we are working to implement very soon likely this school year, want to really try 
to push for the track for next year 
 
IX. Any new business, questions, or suggestions for next agenda 
 
Lauryn motioned and Alicia seconded 
 


